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Floreat Wandsworth Primary School Newsletter – Friday 3rd December 2021 

FW NEWS 

SUPERSTARS IN & OUT OF SCHOOL! 
 

We hope that you enjoyed the Teacher & Parent Meetings last week and you were able to see the amazing progress 

the children have made in their books. The next meetings will be hosted in the Spring Term where we will share 

printed reports with you to celebrate your child’s character strengths and academic achievements. We will also 

share our considered judgements on behaviour, home learning and attendance. Do contact any member of the 

school team if you need to discuss anything before then.  

Recent highlights across the school… 

 Year 2 loved taking part in their Roman Day! Please find photos within this newsletter.  

 The FOFW Quiz Night was a resounding success with lots of laughter and fun had by all!   

 We have been welcoming Governors into the school so that we can share our Faculty Action Plans (Core 

Skills, Knowledge & Character). It was great to celebrate what we have achieved so far and talk about the 

curriculum plans for the future.   

 The children did a great job of exploring the concept of bullying during Anti-Bullying Week. We used our 

assembly time to focus on kindness, discuss what bullying actually was and the impact it can have. 

 Staff have really enjoyed hearing about all the achievements pupils have made in and out of school (see 

below for some examples including Character Certificates, gymnastics, piano recitals & kickboxing grading 

events)! A special mention must also go to Arthur in Year 6 who was the only primary school-aged child to 

feature in the Wandsworth Concert Orchestra!  
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OUR SCHOOL 

IMPROVEMENT PLAN  
 

This year (2021-22) we will be focusing on the 

following: 
 

 There will be a particular focus on Reading & 

Writing and ensuring all pupils reach their 

personal best outcomes.  All teachers will provide 

motivating and challenging activities in the 

classroom to help achieve this goal.   

 The whole team will ensure the wider curriculum 

is embedded to meet the needs of all pupils. 

Wider curriculum subjects include Character, 

Music, Science, Computing and many more (see 

the box below).  
 

 Established reading, writing and mathematical 

skills will be evidenced within wider curriculum 

subjects such as Geography and History. 
 

 The return of a full programme of community 

events including Family Learning, PTA Fairs and 

School Concerts.   

 

PREPARATION FOR 

SECONDARY SCHOOL 

& BEYOND 

THE EARLY YEARS 

PERSONAL, 

EMOTIONAL & 

SOCIAL 

DEVELOPMENT 

ENGLISH MATHS SCIENCE 

HISTORY GEOGRAPHY SPANISH 

PHYSICAL EDUCATION DRAMA COMPUTING 

ART & DESIGN 

OUT OF THE 

CLASSROOM 

EXPERIENCES  

MUSIC 

DANCE MINDFULNESS 
RELIGIOUS 

EDUCATION 

 

WORKING TOGETHER  
 

At this school we always work together to ensure our 

pupils are happy and safe. We also work together to 

ensure families have a voice so their concerns, views 

and opinions are heard.  

 

In the first instance you can always approach the 

Headteacher (Mr Custance) about any concern or 

question you may have. Mr Custance will then offer 

advice and support or he will guide you to the right 

person for the appropriate advice and support. 

You can also raise concerns, views and opinions using 

the following process: 

 

STEP 1: We always attempt to resolve any issues or 

concerns at classroom level first. Our class teachers are 

always ready to help.  

STEP 2: If Step 1 is not successful then you can request 

to meet one of the Leaders (either one of the Key Stage 

Leaders or one of the Assistant Headteachers). 

STEP 3: On the very rare occasion that Steps 1 & 2 do 

not bring a satisfactory conclusion to the issue then a 

request can be made to meet with Mr Custance 

(Headteacher). 

 

You can also give us feedback through our feedback 

forms which can be found using the following link: 

CLICK HERE TO COMPLETE A FEEDBACK FORM! 

 

OUR CURRICULUM 
 

 

CRISIS ASSISTANCE 
 

Crisis Assistance provides support by way of 

supermarket vouchers that can be used for 

groceries and fuel vouchers for pre-payment 

meters. This a Wandsworth Borough initiative.  

Please find out more by clicking on the link below: 

https://www.wandsworth.gov.uk/housing/benefits-

and-support/discretionary-support-grants/apply-for-

crisis-assistance-for-food-and-fuel/ 

 

 

Our curriculum approach is divided into the areas 

found in the table below. You can find out about what 

your child is learning about this term by clicking on 

the following link and selecting the correct year group 

on the right hand side of the page.  

www.floreatwandsworth.org.uk/curriculum 

 

https://forms.gle/isY5yHBq1rWpJDpC8
https://www.wandsworth.gov.uk/housing/benefits-and-support/discretionary-support-grants/apply-for-crisis-assistance-for-food-and-fuel/
https://www.wandsworth.gov.uk/housing/benefits-and-support/discretionary-support-grants/apply-for-crisis-assistance-for-food-and-fuel/
https://www.wandsworth.gov.uk/housing/benefits-and-support/discretionary-support-grants/apply-for-crisis-assistance-for-food-and-fuel/
www.floreatwandsworth.org.uk/curriculum
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 You can find our Safeguarding Policy on 

the Policies part of our website: 

http://www.floreatwandsworth.org.uk/po

licies 
 

 If you have a Safeguarding concern, then 

please call the School Office Team and tell 

them that your concern is urgent as it 

relates to Safeguarding. 
 

 To find out more about Safeguarding and 

Child Protection please visit the 

Wandsworth Information page where you 

can find lots of useful links about a range 

of different issues: Wandsworth 

Safeguarding Partnership (wscp.org.uk) 

 

 

KEEPING CHILDREN SAFE 
 

Our first priority at this school is to ensure all 

pupils are safe. If you ever have a concern 

about the safety and/or the wellbeing of a 

child, then please do approach Mr Custance 

who is the Designated Safeguarding Lead 

(DSL) at Floreat Wandsworth. You can also 

ask for Mrs Davies, Mrs Fry or Mrs Marsden who 

are the Deputy DSLs. You can also contact 

these members of staff if you have any 

concerns about any member of our school 

community including parents and staff.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

YEAR 2 - 

ROMAN DAY! 

http://www.floreatwandsworth.org.uk/policies
http://www.floreatwandsworth.org.uk/policies
https://wscp.org.uk/
https://wscp.org.uk/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

xxx 

We hope that you enjoy the photos below! You will be able to see pupils in assembly receiving Character 

Certificates, talking to their friends about recent debates and topics (e.g. Anti-Bullying Week) and singing 

together – one of favourite songs is ‘One more step along the world I go’. This song is about togetherness and the 

unique journeys we are all on. It fits perfectly with our educational approach and you can sing this at home by 

clicking on the following link www.youtube.com/watch?v=7PXV3dwaeNU 

Other highlights below include… violin and viola lessons, collaborative learning, times tables, passionate Early 

Years teachers and, as an all-weather school, a small flavour of pupils enjoying a well-deserved break outside!  

 

 

PHOTOS FROM AROUND THE SCHOOL 

www.youtube.com/watch?v=7PXV3dwaeNU

